A. WILLIS ROBERTSON, VA., CHAIRMAN JOHN SPARKMAN, ALA.

PAUL H. DOUGLAS, ILL.

WILLIAM PROXMIRE, WIS.
HARRISON A. WILLIAMS, JR., N.J.

EDMUND S. MUSKIE, MAINE
EDWARD V. LONG, MO.
MAURINE B. NEUBERGER, OREG.
THOMAS J. MCINTYRE, N.H.
WALTER F. MONDALE, MINN. WALLACE F. BENNETT, UTAH

MATTHEW HALE, CHIEF OF STAFF

Mnited States Lenate

COMMITTEE ON BANKING AND CURRENCY

January 20, 1967

Henry Blackburn, M.D. School of Public Health University of Minnesota Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455

Dear Dr. Blackburn:

I have received your recent message expressing support for firearms control legislation, and want to thank you for your courtesy in writing.

While I am opposed to legislation which would infringe the right of responsible hunters and sportsmen to own and use firearms, I am concerned about the ease with which weapons of every description can be obtained by children and the mentally disturbed. I believe that it is both necessary and possible for us to formulate regulations which will reduce the margin of danger to the public without limiting the rights of responsible citizens, and I will support such legislation.

I do appreciate having your views on this issue and will consider your judgment very carefully.

With best wishes.

Sincerely,

.. Meridala Walter F. Mondale